



WOODSIDE CRICKET CLUB INC

GENERAL MEETING MONDAY 22 NOVEMBER 2021

1. **Attendance:** A. Oliver, S. Downs, T. Rooney, B. Dunn, N. Johns Snr, N. Johns Jnr, R. Molier, M. Whitlock, T. Baldock, C. Baschiera, S. Collins, R. Hill
2. **Apologies:** C. Medlow, B. Druwitt, J. Hennessy, P. Reid, J Druwitt, K Floyd, H Downs
3. **Minutes of Previous Meeting:**
 - 3.1. Previous Minutes dated 26 October 2021 –
Moved: N. Johns Snr - Seconded: R. Hill - Passed
4. **Business Arising**
 - 4.1. Nothing yet on Ben Johnswood in terms of coaching
 - 4.2. Changes to Cricketer of The Year Award have been finalised
5. **Treasurer's Report**
 - 5.1. Craig - Subs - Can we please have a list who have paid and haven't paid in our teams, so we can follow them up
 - 5.2. \$57,739.33 in total in the bank.
 - 5.3. Players to be asked what their email addresses are so invoices can be sent out for payment of subs.
 - 5.4. Cricket Australia to evaluate changing the Australian Cricket Infrastructure Grant over to the Bushfire Recovery Grant.
6. **Correspondence In**
 - 6.1. Nil
7. **Correspondence Out**
 - 7.1. Application for Australian Cricket Infrastructure Fund for nets
 - 7.2. Child Safe Checklist has been sent out
8. **Sponsorship Report**
 - 8.1. New signs on oval, thanks to Rommy for putting them up
 - 8.2. New sponsors- Flatout Freight and Magni Electrical
9. **Ground's Report**
 - 9.1. Jim - Grounds Wingers is doing a great job with mowing
 - 9.2. Jim - No irrigation required until December.
 - 9.3. High Grass trimmed on the side of No.2 oval in front of the nursing home, thanks to everyone who was involved
10. **Recreation Grounds**
 - 10.1. Nil
11. **Senior Report**
 - 11.1. Craig - Teams - Look ok, leading into Xmas, will have 5 to 10 too many at this stage for the 4th & 11th December
 - 11.2. Reminder to all players to be respectful to umpires whilst playing.
 - 11.3. Captains to make sure they have QR codes in the back of scorebooks.
12. **AEHCA Cricket Association**
 - 12.1. New COVID regulations as of tomorrow when the borders open with recommendations from SACA.
13. **Junior Report**
 - 13.1. Fleurieu Districts training happening with Jacob Molier trying out
14. **Bar News**
 - 14.1. Craig - Bar - Can't do the 11th December due to playing @ 6pm at the summit, will clubrooms be open?
 - 14.2. Bar Roster to be rearranged to cover for buckets on the 11th
 - 14.3. Rommy to organise to get the gas bottle filled

15. Social Report

- 15.1. BJ to do a Roast on the 4th of December.
- 15.2. Numbers a very good for dinners on Saturday nights

16. Website / Facebook / Twitter / Instagram

- 16.1. Suggestion to put Junior scores on Facebook as well along with senior scores.
- 16.2. Try to designate other people to update the facebook whenever Reidy is away.
- 16.3. Updating the club website. Motion: N.Johns Snr – Seconded- C.Baschiera
- 16.4.

17. Clothing / Equipment

- 17.1. Shirts and hats for player packs have arrived.
- 17.2. Well done to Jeremy on organising that all.
- 17.3. Second order to sorted out very shortly.
- 17.4. Online shop to be investigated for future items
- 17.5. Baggy Blues to be looked into now the new gear is in

18. General Business

- 18.1. Craig - Nets - Suggestion to place down the Northern end of the second oval for drainage and also to allow to apply for grants to build clubrooms and change rooms for a community sports club on the current site of the nets
- 18.2. Craig - Signage - Need to sort out signage like we have for top of the club rooms to be placed on the 2nd oval fence next to the rock, saying Bill Gale Memorial Oval, funding via Old Codgers money raised last season
- 18.3. Suggestion for all of the committee to do COVID Marshal training
- 18.4. Suggestion for a rainwater tank at the back shed but this will depend on when we can build new nets.
- 18.5. Rommy to get a quote for some railing.
- 18.6. Army to use the Main Oval on the 6th of December
- 18.7. Suggestion to have presentation night at the Army Barracks in the Diggers Mess.
- 18.8. Swoop to hand over the players rep role to Tommy. Moved: S.Collins – Seconded: S.Downs
- 18.9. Lucky squares to come back. Slim and Downsy to organise that.
- 18.10. Downsy to speak to an electrician to fix the downlights in the clubrooms.
- 18.11. Quote has been received for an electronic scoreboard, Slim looking to get a group of people to follow this up.
- 18.12. Look into possible hiring out the clubrooms.
- 18.13. Nick Junior to sort out the sponsors slide show on the tv.
- 18.14. Suggestion for people who contribute in working bee to give them a free meal and drink Moved: S.Downs – Seconded: N.Johns Jnr.
- 18.15. Bar float sheets now at the bar for whoever is running the bar that night.

19. Next Meeting: Monday 13 December 2021, 7pm

9. Meeting Closed: 8:46 pm